Water District No. 29H
Annual Meeting Minutes
May 25, 2017

The annual meeting of Water District No. 29H (“WD29H"), Marsh Creek and tributaries
excluding Water Districts 29B (Garden Creek) and 29G (Birch Creek and tributaries), was held
in Arimo, ID at the Marsh Valley Middle School cafeteria on May 25, 2017, at 6:00 p.m. The
roster of attendance is attached.

The meeting was called to order by Tim Luke, IDWR at approximately 6:10 p.m. Tim briefly
described the purpose of the meeting and voting procedures. Tim explained that WD29H had
been designated by the State (IDWR’s predecessor agency) over 45 years ago but the district has
never been active. Tim stated that IDWR held a public meeting in February 2017 at the Marsh
Valley High School to discuss activation of the district starting in 2017 to bring administration of
water rights and water use in the area into compliance with Idaho law.

Tim introduced other Department representatives (Steve Visosky and James Cefalo), as well as
volunteer Steering Committee members who met twice with IDWR staff after the public
meeting. The Steering Committee assisted with preparation of the annual meeting including a
recommended budget and resolutions, and solicitation of watermaster and treasurer candidates.
Steering Committee volunteers or participants included Randy and Sharon Bertagnole, Tom
Barnes, Tom Henderson, Corey Webster, Tony Hancock, Lynn Bastian, Dale Lish, and Spencer
Bennett. Rep. Randy Armstrong (Inkom), attended the first Steering Committee meeting.

Tim asked for a motion to nominate a meeting chairperson. Gradyn Staley was nominated by
Dee Gilbert. The nomination was seconded and passed unanimously by voice vote.

Chairman Staley asked for a nomination for meeting secretary to take minutes of the meeting.
No nominations were offered; Tim Luke volunteered to keep meeting minutes.

Steve Visosky, on behalf of IDWR, presented an overview of the water district boundary,
number of water rights and diversions in the district, the purpose and need for the water district,
and how a water district generally operates under state law. Steve and Tim answered general
questions about the water district, operation of a district, watermaster duties, and measurement
and regulation of diversions in a water district.

Steve and Tim presented a 2017 budget for WD29H that resulted from two meetings with the
volunteer Steering Committee. Steve presented some detail about each line item of the budget as
shown in item 4 of the Proposed Resolutions. The total proposed budget was $20,000. Steve
and Tim addressed a number of questions about the draft budget and some discussion ensued.
Randy Bertagnole made a motion to adopt the 2017 budget as proposed in Resolution No. 4 of
the proposed resolutions. Corey Webster seconded the motion; the motion passed unanimously
on voice vote.

Steve Visosky next explained the method of assessments to collect the budget as outlined in
proposed Resolution No. 9. Steve referred to a handout that had been provided to those present
which showed the calculated assessments based on a $50 minimum assessment. Steve explained
the law authorizing minimum assessments. Steve mentioned that the Steering Committee did not
reach consensus on the amount of a minimum assessment charge. Dale Lish motioned to adopt a
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$50 minimum assessment, Loretta Davis seconded, and the motion passed on a majority voice
vote (Resolution No. 10 passed for $50 minimum assessment).

The next item of business was election of watermaster (Resolution No. 3). Steve Visosky
summarized the Steering Committee’s efforts to advertise and solicit interest in candidates for
the watermaster position. One candidate, Brad Maddox, expressed interest and met with the
Steering Committee on April 28, 2017. Mr. Maddox gave a brief presentation of his
background, qualifications and interest in the position. No other candidates came forward or
expressed interest in the watermaster position. Chairman Staley took nominations for
watermaster. Randy Bertagnole motioned to elect Brad Maddox. Lauretta Davis seconded the
motion, and the motion passed by acclamation and unanimous voice vote.

Chairman Staley next moved to Resolution No. 7, election of Water District 29H Treasurer.
Steve Visosky briefly outlined the duties of treasurer and stated that the Steering Committee also
solicited interest in this position. The committee had found a qualified candidate from the local
Downey area, Dianna Burden, who expressed interest in the position and met with the committee
on April 28, 2017. Ms. Burden gave a brief presentation of her qualifications and experience,
which includes credentials as a CPA. Ms. Burden stated that she provides similar services for
one of the irrigation companies in the area. Some discussion ensued about compensation of the
treasurer (Resolution No. 6). The adopted budget included $2,500 for compensation of the
treasurer and Resolution 6 states that the treasurer will be paid as an independent contractor on a
flat fee basis of $2,500 annually. Ms. Burden stated that she felt the compensation was adequate
on an annual basis. Chairman Staley asked for a motion to elect a treasurer, Corey Webster
motioned to elect Dianna Burden as treasurer. Randy Bertagnole seconded, and the motion
passed by acclamation and unanimous voice vote.

The next item of business was discussion of the Advisory Committee. Steve Visosky presented
Resolution No. 14 regarding the Advisory Committee structure. Steve noted the structure
outlined in Resolution 14 was merely a suggestion by IDWR staff since the Steering Committee
had not decided on any specific structure. Lynn Bastian made a motion to accept Resolution 14
as presented with a second by Lane Schumann. Some discussion on the motion ensued with one
or more alternatives considered. Chairman Staley asked for a vote and the motion passed by a
majority voice vote.

The next item was election of Advisory Committee members. Kathy Spiegel was nominated to
the committee to represent small irrigation users (25 acres or less). Her nomination was
seconded and passed on a unanimous voice vote. Dale Bissel was nominated to the committee as
the second small user representative but Mr. Bissel stated he would not accept the nomination.
No further motions were made for a second small user representative. Some further discussion
continued about the advisory committee structure. A motion was made by Randy Morris to
change the committee structure to include one small irrigation use representative (25 acres or
less), three large irrigation representatives, and one non-irrigation representative. The motion
was seconded and passed on a majority voice vote.

Nominations and votes were called by Chairman Staley for selection of Advisory Committee
members. A nomination was made to elect Lynn Bastian as a large irrigator, the motion was
seconded and passed by unanimous voice vote. A nomination to elect Dee Gilbert to the
committee as a large irrigator was seconded and passed by unanimous voice vote. A nomination
to elect Ralph Wheatley to the committee as a large irrigator was seconded and passed by
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unanimous voice vote. A nomination to elect Tony Hancock, representing the City of Downey,
to the committee as a non-irrigation representative was seconded and passed by unanimous voice
vote.

As per voting and in accordance with Resolution No. 15, Advisory Committee members include:
Kathy Spiegel (small irrigator)

Lynn Bastian (large irrigator)

Demar “Dee” Gilbert (large irrigator)

Ralph Wheatley (large irrigator), and

Tony Hancock (non-irrigator/municipal)

Chairman Staley next asked for review and consideration of the remaining proposed resolution
items. Steve Visosky reviewed the remaining resolution items and gave some explanatory
remarks about each item. Steve noted that IDWR suggested several minor changes from what
was presented in the handouts at the meeting. The proposed changes to several individual items
were highlighted on the overhead projector. Steve reviewed the individual changes.

Some questions and discussions were raised by users concerning several individual remaining
resolution items. Tom Henderson suggested that Resolution 18 (Entry of Lands by Watermaster)
should be amended to require that the landowner be present any time a watermaster accesses a
landowner’s property. James Cefalo, IDWR suggested that this proposal may be appropriate this
year when the watermaster is inventorying diversions but may not be practical in subsequent
years when the watermaster needs to regularly access property to measure diversions, read weirs
or investigate water use etc. Tim Luke, IDWR, noted that IDWR has a written policy regarding
reasonable entry on private property that encourages both staff and watermasters to make
reasonable efforts to contact land owners before making entry. Tim suggested that Resolution 18
be amended to reference IDWR’s policy and that the watermaster follow such policy.

Several of the remaining resolutions required discussion or decisions on dates or timelines.
Corey Webster moved the set the next annual meeting date for the third Thursday of February
(February 15, 2018). The motion passed on a unanimous voice vote.

Corey Webster motioned to set the water district Fiscal Year from February | to January 31. The
motion was seconded and passed by unanimous voice vote.

Randy Morris motioned to accept the remaining resolutions as proposed, seconded by Laureita
Davis and passed by unanimous voice vote.

It was moved, and seconded that the meeting be adjourned having no further business. The
meeting adjourned at approximately 8:20 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

a3

Tim Luke, Meeting Secretary
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ROSTER OF ATTENDANCE

Water District 29 H Marsh Creek Annual Meeting

May 25th, 2017 - Marsh Valley Middle School, Arimo, ID

NAME ADDRESS PHONE REPRESENTING
£ g ’I o -
Do =2’
gh&d,ii-S)\Aem %ﬁfﬂgzl"lﬁ Z 8L C. Bosmia ny QQ ZogffO*f?ﬂj

2.y ! . . B L Bz g Ll B4 ¢
j}k;:;d Smmaf 9t & M arsh fr[/ézznmggmwmj/ﬂ

bﬁ& z: 55}{” f"/é )!J Margy Cr,
\fm a1 S_(Chyistenserne T//’Oégg%m Qdmfa/}& ey ﬁstMmé
res Hactit o '.:’i';iéf_ L% 004 S0 .ngb’ﬁ e =;3 s s,m?—/fff_ “g'f’,mm

Q'Mbr G’f[ﬁc:»-?f ﬁ?ﬁﬂé Hf'j

f% Sth-leq? o ,,Lykam St
4=Lclag_ ?ﬁcnf{eﬁ; 0P 280~ 3¢
| [ 7—%4@ 2470 Ensthsmald Arimo L4DU55301  Hondan Loudes

Merle, Aopdopsr,, , (313) 22518 t
O Sed Vo00led 577 PlarclCUFY 6045357
4ol

o Jol 252 SMechluk 240-2292 Sutfy:

' em’/#a ?bBoNlL Me Common §3250 2L 281-12432
%ﬁ% | 0. Bok Y frania M 322 | 105787,
—‘%WM Po. B [t &w-. SYEY &

Cﬁdfmf M5 Hogdus A4 M g%2¢4

Boid) Bodoz? 13565 Q&W@j,&m‘?_ 766 -3423
Nr‘b‘\"\\lQ-‘\Lﬁa( ?uo a%GYZQUL M 1&_ 83'2'5?{- QY7 s S35

d‘%’ 544/‘0'(; L L2 M A, Doy,  TA 83234 % 7= g5
7 WW /2?27 L Arime R /f}—/mfdffiwv 25/~¢ 593
L/u. bm e 1152 S M&Vﬁ_z/t‘)aﬂgﬂ_ Hbou:w;} Td 92349 591517,




ROSTER OF ATTENDANCE

Water District 29 H Marsh Creek Annual Meeting

May 25th, 2017 - Marsh Valley Middle School, Arimo, 1D

NAME ADDRESS PHONE REPRESENTING

%MM Kb_ia,.Q,ﬂ 4234 S Manglh CA 543979 e Qs
53978 Shauahlle - 254-36%  Buttsoto<

Cor 4l (820 Uelstees
[T e @«u.,a 17074 Qu. prton 64‘52—001‘1 DMoird 0o P

BM‘:‘ &uﬂts LJ LBev J-7f pp ! £y 3"5’)3'7-’3”-7 (jawn.az‘a.’fwﬁ
2o =

) P 1263 $ ole/ Hl-f/[/ﬂi Alrime 208-5324 84t Hrisne Corp
25474 24008 Yol 208-25-3731__ Arimo C'.wo
m gcacxr@\ 3507 & UAQ\‘B@H« U (G (1.c PR

]Qﬁ]]ﬁf naiee 3AHE, woedlan L %Q] D;"“’"y_fﬂ H 2269775 man/ces




ROSTER OF ATTENDANCE

Water District 29 H Marsh Creek Annual Meeting

May 25th, 2017 - Marsh Valley Middle School, Arimo, ID

NAME ADDRESS PH%I}ISE_‘{ 2167 REPRESENTING
M+am Lo 520 5 pnshlhlleyl Qrinco T galy ﬁassrf:wx_
,,./ il | Po0 Sopn Do Bt 25 Gapps - LN ;”L’

',. v l/,,. L a?ff trbssae £ ; 705~ ?303 f%

K ST S ask Cua R "I Bt Sud
= Jifc

Cmvaﬁrf stémsﬂs.o 5317




